Meeting Minutes
September 11, 2013
AUC 134, 11:00am

Present - Allison Carroll, Drew Eli, Kathy Engle, Terry Erker, Sean Garnes, Jody Horn,
Alexandra Lampert, Mary Roberts, Adam Schreiber, JJ Stolz

Treasurer’s Report - $66.00 was spent on PLU Welcome Packets for new employees. There
is a remainder of $1,533.79 in the budget.

Approved August 14, 2013 meeting minutes

Website Review - the website will be reviewed over the next few weeks to look for edits

Committee Reports —

Benefits - A tentative meeting has been scheduled in October
Budget - There will be a meeting Thursday, September 12th

By - laws - No report

Christmas Luncheon - No report

Distinguished Staff Awards - No report

Fall Open House - Date TBD - looking at last week in October
Habitat for Humanity - No Report

Long Range Planning - Met on September 5 to discuss
information shared at the university conference.

Parking - No Report

Parking Appeals - There will be a meeting September 17th

PLU Night at the Rainiers - There was good attendance to make
this event a hit! Thank you to the ASC representatives who
volunteered their time at this event to greet and assist PLU alumni,
employees, and students.

Retirement - No report

Spring Event - No report

Stuff the Bus - It was incredibly successful. The committee wants
to thank everyone who donated items, and to those who ASC
representatives who organized this effort: Mary Roberts (chair),
Tamara Miller-Glahn, and Diana Harris. The items collected
provided 3,000 students with school supplies.

Veteran’s Day - No Report

Welcome to PLU - No Report



Guest Speaker - Dennis Sepper, University Pastor, to discuss Campus Ministry and the
Green Dot Coalition.

Dennis shared an overview of what Campus Ministry is involved with on campus. Dennis
Sepper and Nancy Connor provide pastoral care for the entire university - hospital visits, reach
out to students, faculty and staff who have experienced a death in the family, baptisms,
weddings, and talk to students, faculty and staff about their spirituality, relationships, and other
issues. Campus Ministry is out of the Office of the President so they assist with events such as
Convocation, Board Of Regents meetings, and dedication of buildings.

Campus Ministry takes part in the Obama Interfaith Challenge. Two years ago, PLU was
one of 250 institutions that participated in the training of the Interfaith Challenge in Washington
D.C. PLU Campus Ministry will continue interfaith work this year by hosting a series of faith
workshops.

Dennis is also the co-chair of Green Dot this year. There will be a two-part bystander
training on September 27th and 28th for all faculty and staff interested in attending. Follow this
link to register (http://www.plu.edu/greendot/get-involved/home.php)

Like Campus Ministry on Facebook to receive event updates!

Next Meeting — Wednesday, October 9, 11am, AUC 134
Meeting adjourned 12:01pm.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Allison Carroll.
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